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Parish Council Annual General Meeting

On Tuesday16th May 2017 at Culmington Village Hall

MINUTES

The Meeting commenced at 7.20 pm

Prior to the meeting Councillors completed the ‘declaration of acceptance of office’ forms in the presence of the clerk along side ‘Disclosable Pecuniary Interest’ paperwork.

Present: Cllr Pike, (Vice Chairman), Cllr I Alderson, Cllr Turley, Cllr Jo Turley, Cllr Watts

Cllr Norton, Cllr Holland, Cllr Steele, Cllr Seabrook, Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council, 

In Attendance:  Mr Jubb Emergency Planning Officer, The Clerk, Mrs J Disley, 1 member of the public.

1.0      Election of Chair and Vice Chair and Acceptance of Office

1.1 Election of Chair: Cllr Steele   

Proposed:  Cllr Norton

Seconded:  Cllr Holland

Election of Vice Chair:  re-elected Cllr Pike   

Proposed:  Cllr Turley

Seconded:  Cllr Jo Turley  

2.0      Apologies for Absence – None

3.0     Declarations of Interest relating to this meeting

Members are requested to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 s32 and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012: None

4.0       Public involvement session:  (Agenda Items only)
- Concern expressed at the speed of

traffic around the village centre with children playing. Clerk to contact Glyn Shaw (Highways) to discuss monitoring. 

5.0
Minutes 

RESOLVED (unanimous) that the Minutes of the ordinary meeting of Culmington Parish Council held on Tuesday 4th April 2017, be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  (Unanimous)

Proposed:   Cllr Turley

Seconded:  Cllr Pike

6.0
Matters Arising – Members were asked to receive any updates from the minutes of

4th April 2017 not included elsewhere on the agenda:

5.1 (Agenda Item 15.0) Road signs still waiting to be put back up.  Clerk to chase again.

5.2 (Agenda Item 14.0) The Village Hall light is to have a shield fitted
5.3 (Agenda Item 14.0) Broadband problems still ongoing. Possible Grant funding, to be  investigated Contact Clee St Margaret Clerk.
5.4 (Agenda Item 12.0)  No news yet on Seifton Batch meeting with Severn Trent.
6.1 A

7.0
Reports from Members

7.1 Cllr Motley reported on a continuing struggle with funding issues, with Budget cuts year on year.  A state of uncertainty exists currently, with the election approaching and a change of leadership at the Shropshire Council. Rural areas like Shropshire are likely to need top ups from the government in the future. Children and Elderly care continues to be underfunded long term despite temporary relief.  Discussion on Hospital services and the future of healthcare in the county has been ongoing with no conclusion as yet, with the Council having little influence other than through a public health role and elderly and children’s care services.  100% business retention by local authorities will be introduced from 2019/20.  This is a mixed blessing for rural authorities as they often have a large number of smaller businesses, many of which do not pay business rates.  The government has recognised the need for an equalisation process to ensure rural authorities do not lose out.  There is concern that locally that the business rates revaluation is impacting very badly on some local market towns and rural businesses, which are threatened by a huge hike in their rates.  This has been raised with Philip Dunne MP who is taking it very seriously.

Locally parishes have faced the usual issues of potholes and road maintenance along with planning issues and speeding traffic.  Parishes have been working together with regular Corvedale Chairs meetings, which has led to some useful collaboration, particularly sharing a maintenance contractor between parishes as well as a forum to discuss common problems and issues.  The Culmington Flood Action group and the ‘slow the flow’ project has made good progress with fantastic community support and is now rolling out along the Corvedale and being used as an exemplar for other areas. Finally Cllr Motley commended Carol Byng (former Chair) for the way she has chaired Parish Council meetings and for being an exemplary Chair.  

Cllr Steele and other Councillors passed on their congratulations to Cllr Motley on her re-election and thanked her for the work she does for the Corvedale and supporting the Parish Councils work.

7.2 Other Reports – None

8.0 Correspondence 

8.1 Healthwatch Shropshire – Press Release – Have your say on the future 

Of health services in the county. www.healthwatchshropshire.co.uk/FutureFit
8.2 Shropshire Council – Public Payphones update on proposed removals by BT

8.3 Shropshire Council – John Campion Newsletter 

http://mailchi.mp/westmercia/pcc-newsletter-april-2017-rolling-out-body-worn-video?e=f2afb7a27e
8.4 Shropshire Council – Autism West Midlands – Courses and summer programme

8.5 SALC – Information Bulletins and Training courses

8.6 SALC – 2D Law – Direct Access Barristers

8.7 NALC – Chief Executive Bulletins and Employment Briefing

8.8 Shropshire Council – Town and Parish Council Forum minutes and FAQ’s

8.9 Came & Company – Council Matters newsletter and renewal documents

8.10 Shrewsbury and Telford Hospital NHS Trust – Sustainable Services Programme

8.11 SALC – Transparency Code Funding 2017-18 (Agreed to apply again)
8.12 NALC – Grant and Funding Bulletin May 2017

8.13 SALC – Membership for 2017/18

8.14 Shropshire Council – Movement and Drama course at Tickwood Farm with SEND for young people

8.15 NHS –Shrewbury and Telford Hospital – Working in Partnership 19th May 2017 9.30 – 12 noon.

8.16 Shrewsbury Museum & Art – Stop The Clock for Shrewsbury Museum at Night 17th May 4pm – 9pm

8.17 Shropshire Council – The Big Lunch 17th June – 18th June 2017

8.18 NALC Newsletter May 2017-05-16

9.0       Cheques Requested 
9.1 Came & Company – Insurance June 2017 to May 2018 - £288.46

(third year of agreed three year term).


9.2
SALC Membership renewal - £184.68
RESOLVED (unanimous) to pay items 9.1 and 9.2

Proposed:  Cllr Watts

Seconded:  Cllr  Holland

10.0      Planning Applications 
10.1
17/00904/FUL – Norton Farm Onibury, Craven Arms. SY7 9LT-Conversion of redundant farm building into leisure facility to include swimming pool and games room – Permission Granted (for information only)      
11.0  
Finance 

11.1   Current Account Balance £10, 986.75 

11.2   Invoice – Came & Company Local Council Insurance £288.46 

11.3   Shropshire Council – Remittance Advice – Precept £3,433.00

11.4   End of Year Accounts to 31/3/16 – In preparation of the meeting, members
                      were provided with a copy of the end of year accounts to 31/3/17.  The balance

          to carry forward to 1/4/17 was £7,588.75 Members were asked to approve the 

          accounts.  Chairman signed the Cash Book. (unanimous)
          Proposed: Cllr Pike

          Seconded: Cllr Turley

11.5  Donations – Members were asked to consider donations for 2017 – In
preparation for the meeting Councillors were provided with a breakdown of the             donations made in 2016, and a list of donations requested for 2017.  They were  advised in the meeting that the allocated budget for donations for the current year    was £200.00:

Donations agreed for 2017:  

Severn Hospice


£25.00 

Hope House Children’s Hospices
£25.00



Citizens Advice


£20.00




Clover Club



£20.00



Ripples Magazine


£30.00



Buzzard Bus



£20.00



West Shropshire Talking News
£10.00



County Air Ambulance

£30.00




League of Friends (Ludlow)

£20.00
___________£200.00
Proposed that donations remain at £200.00 and are issued at the same amounts as 2016.

Proposed:  Cllr Turley

Seconded:  Cllr Pike

11.6 Cheque signatories – members agreed two new cheque signatories

1st – Cllr Jackie Watts

Proposed:  Cllr Norton

Seconded:  Cllr Pike

2nd – Cllr John Turley

Proposed:  Cllr Norton

Seconded:  Cllr Watts

11.7 Notice of payment of £35.00 to K Ulyatt- Maintenance Officer (signed at 4th April 

2017 meeting)

12.0      Appointment of Representatives 2017/18

12.1   Craven Arms & Rural Local Joint Committee – Cllr Pike

12.2   Culmington Village Hall Committee – Cllr Jo Turley

12.3   Flood Action Group – Cllr Steele

12.4   RESOLVED appointments be made as above. 

13.0
Highway Maintenance:  Letter of resignation received from K Ulyatt (Maintenance Officer). Diddlebury and Munslow Chairs, to be contacted to discuss re-advertising the post.    Contact Highways for an update on Clay Lane and Seifton Lane road signs and visibility issues on the left hand side at the top of Clay Lane.  

14.0
Flood Action Group:  A Drain walk planned for Sunday 25th June.    

                                                  Invitation to landowner event on 22nd June 2017

15.0 
Meeting Dates & Times 2017/18:  Members were asked to consider the meeting

dates and times for 2017/18.  The current meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month, commencing at 7.00pm, except in August when there is no meeting.  The meeting RESOLVED that the summer meeting times for June/July/Sept should be moved to  7.30pm, the remaining months should continue to be 7pm.  Meeting dates remain the first Tuesday of the month, other than the January meeting, which will now be held on Tuesday 9th January 2018.   

Proposed:  Cllr Alderson  

Seconded:  Cllr Steele

16.0 
Any Items of Interest for the next meeting (for dissemination of information only) None

16.0
Date of Next Meeting –Tuesday 6th June 2017 at 7.30pm in Culmington Village Hall 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.40 pm.
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